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MEMORANDUM 
 
To: Mayor & City Council   

From: Steve Foote, AICP 

Community Development Director 

Date: March 10, 2014 

Subject: City Code Amendment - Automated External Defibrillator (AED) Program 
 

 
BACKGROUND 
 
Councilman Nall has expressed interest in the City of Dunwoody considering requiring that 
AED’s be placed in certain buildings open and accessible to the public.  An AED is a portable, 
lightweight, device that can deliver an electric shock to someone suffering from cardiac 
arrest.  Because they are ‘automatic’ they can be used by many people that have received 
the appropriate training.  Because of the usefulness of AED’s in saving lives, they are often 
installed in many locations these days including; public buildings, police vehicles, schools, 
medical offices, and other convenient locations.  The City has placed AED’s in all of their 
police vehicles and at City Hall.   
 
DISCUSSION 
 
The purpose of this memo is to present this item for discussion among the City Council, 
provide background information, and to determine if there is support for an expanded AED 
program in Dunwoody.  If support exists staff will prepare a proposed ordinance 
representing the direction of the Mayor and Council and present it for future consideration.  
Some of the information determined through research and the review of programs from 
other jurisdictions/states or ideas for consideration are listed below: 
 

1. Programs may be voluntary or mandatory on those expected to provide or install 
AED’s.   

2. AED programs generally require regulation by a ‘city’ department, for the purpose of 
administering the program, receiving notifications of and verifying installations, proof 
of training, maintenance, investigating the ‘use’ of an AED, and insuring the quality 
of the program.   

3. AED’s may be required to be installed in existing buildings or within new buildings.   
4. States such as Florida and Washington have many cities with AED programs and 

State laws providing limited immunity from civil liability.   
5. Staff is not aware of a mandatory AED program in Georgia.  However, other cities, 

such as Davie, FL have an AED ordinance.  Their ordinance is included in this memo 
for your review. 

If the City were to move forward with an AED ordinance, included in this memo are a few 
policy suggestions based on our research. 
 
 

-157-

#L.5.



 
 

6155 

AED Policy Recommendations: 
 
1.  Limit the type and size of buildings where AED’s are required to be installed and 
maintained: 
 

a. Fitness Centers, gymnasiums and indoor recreational centers – excess of 1,500 sq. ft. 
b. Theaters and restaurants with a maximum capacity in excess of 100 persons. 
c. Office buildings in excess of 20,000 sq. ft. 
d. Commercial and retail spaces in excess of 35,000 feet 
e. Hotels and motels 
f. Assisted Living facilities 
g. Medical office facilities 
h. Multi-family residential buildings 

2.  Limit the requirement to new construction and for tenant improvements for retail or 
office space. 
 
3.  Initiate discussions with State legislators to strengthen liability legislation for AED “Good 
Samaritans” in Georgia. 
 
4.  Phase in requirements for existing buildings. 
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